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June 18, 2019 

Mr. Kelly Mendenhall 
Dominion Energy Utah 
P.O. Box 45433 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0433 
 
Re:  Dominion Energy Utah’s Energy Efficiency Reports, 2019, Docket No. 19-057-07; and Dominion 

Energy Utah’s Application for Approval of the 2018 Year Budget for Energy Efficiency Programs 
and Market Transformation Initiative, Docket No. 17-057-22. 

 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall, 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed Dominion Energy Utah's (DEU) Energy 
Efficiency (EE) report for year ending December 31, 2018, filed on March 27, 2019. The PSC has also 
reviewed the Division of Public Utility’s (DPU) April 25, 2019 comments (“DPU Annual Report”). The 
DPU Annual Report, filed pursuant to the PSC’s January 16, 2007 Order in Docket No. 05-057-T01, 
recommended the PSC acknowledge DEU’s December 31, 2018 EE Report. 

The DPU’s comments summarize DEU’s 2018 EE programs, compares the EE programs’ budgets 
and forecasts with year-end actual results, and presents Utility Cost Test results for the several EE 
programs. The DPU also references the Air Sealing measure budgetary issues under the ThermWise 
Weatherization Program and requests that DEU discuss the these results the next DSM Advisory 
Committee meeting. The PSC supports the DPU’s recommendation and, therefore, requests DEU ensure 
the Air Sealing measure results be discussed at the next DSM Advisory Committee meeting, as proposed 
in the DPU Annual Report. 

The PSC currently receives courtesy copies of all quarterly EE reports DEU files with the DPU; 
the PSC concludes acknowledgment of DEU’s December 31, 2018 EE Report compliance filing is 
unnecessary. The PSC appreciates the DPU’s review of DEU’s EE reports and supports DEU’s ongoing 
collaborative efforts with the DPU in ensuring the various EE reports and the DSM Advisory Committee 
remain valuable means for monitoring and examining energy efficiency and cost-effectiveness issues. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#307860 


